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This group was given the nick name of “Frees Freeloaders.” The name originated due to the lack of arrangements for us when arriving aboard the Saratoga. It was as if we had been an “add on” for the cruise because quarters were not assigned nor any of the gear usually issued to the squadrons. 

We did have a Ready Room to ourselves and this was used for temporary living quarters for the crew. Some of the crew found berthing in compartments close to the RR where one or two bunks were open. Others on the crew decided to just take a few mattresses from near by compartments and move them to the RR. The MAA from the offended compartments showed up at the RR and demanded the mattresses be returned.  He was greeted at the door by Chief Woods who would not allow him to enter. The MAA identified himself as a MAA and Chief Wood said he was the CMAA of the RR and that was the end of the conversation.

Our RR was close to the aft escalator and during our stay there, when there was a replenishing party, we always had one of our crew stationed at the conveyor near the escalator. Somehow, cases of juice and canned fruit would find their way to the RR rather than on to the usual food storage compartments. 
The maintenance crew supplemented their aircraft tie downs by taking only one at a time from several other planes. They really didn’t need all those tie downs, especially when we only had a few for our 3 aircraft.

Things did get better after several weeks when we were assigned a living compartment below the aft mess deck. This came with its own problems. The nearest head and shower was up and across the mess deck. No problem when under way but in port there was always female visitors on the mess deck so you had to be dressed to take a shower.
